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Professional Services Membership: 
 
Mediator Tom Hodges has provided a verbal ruling on the pension contributions.  
Employees are to have their contribution increase of .25% taken from their 
payroll and the employer is to begin make their .25% increase to the plan as 
soon as can be implemented.  
 
This means both parties are to begin paying their portion of the pension increase 
as follows: 
 

- PSBU Full Time employees- April 5th 
- PSBU Part Time employees- April 20th 

 
Employees will also be responsible for paying their portion of the pension 
increase back to July 1, 2011. This amount will be deducted from individual back 
pay. The employer will also be responsible for paying their share of the increase 
on a retroactive basis back to July 1, 2011. As of now we do not know when back 
pay will be paid out. 
 
When the rest of the mediator’s rulings are available we will provide them to you. 
 
 
In solidarity: 
Tracey Kurtenbach 
Shawna North 
Twila Johnson 
Gwen Bourque 
Ken Weisgarber 


